
 

 
Nominations Report 

 
Nominees to the Board of Directors for 2023/2024  

to be presented at the Annual General Meeting on June 29, 2023   
 

NOMINEE LENGTH OF TERM TERM TO EXPIRE 

Daniel Custodio 2 years  July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025 

Zile Ozols  2 years  July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025 

Tricia Klunder  2 years  July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025 

Duncan Ross  2 years  July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025 

Marylou Chatland  2 years  July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025 

Tim Papez  2 years  July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025 

Greg Hall  2 years  July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025 

 
 Nominee Information 

 
 

Daniel Custodio 

 

 

 
Daniel has an MBA from McMaster and is currently employed as a 
Director of Product and Pricing for a building materials company in 
Brantford. Daniel joined the Board July 13, 2020, was appointed to the 
role of Treasurer June 24, 2021, and served as President since June 23, 
2022.  

 
 

Zile Ozols  

 

 

 
Zile is the Manager of Programming and Partnerships at the Brantford 
Public Library.  She has been a member of the agency’s Person-Centered 
Excellence Committee, which oversees our Strategic Plan.  She brings 
experience in building and creating partnerships with various sectors of 
the local community and in project planning. Zile joined the Board June 
24, 2021, and was appointed at the Vice-President at the Annual Meeting 
June 23, 2022.  

 
 

Tricia Klunder  

 

 
Tricia brings a family perspective to the Board.  She is a recruiter with 
experience as a corporate recruiter for a multi-national company.   She 
brings experience from being a volunteer and a Board member of Extend-
A-Family in Toronto.  She was also a mentor with the Toronto Regional 
Immigrant Employment Council. 

 
 

Duncan Ross  

 

 
Duncan brings experience as a professional in insurance, risk 
management, strategic planning, fundraising, finance and law.  He is 
currently a Client Executive with a risk management, insurance brokerage 
and benefits consulting firm.  He holds volunteer involvement with Brant 
Waterways Foundation, Brant Cycling Club and various volunteer 
positions with the Chamber of Commerce. 

 



 
 

Marylou 
Chatland  

 

 

 
Marylou previously served on the Board for several years in the roles of 
Director, President and Past-President. These roles provided Marylou 
with a wealth of knowledge, experience and historical information about 
the agency and the Board, which she brings with this nomination.  She is a 
parent of a daughter supported by the agency, and is also a retired 
teacher from the Grand Erie District School Board in Brantford.  She looks 
forward to returning to continue her support for the agency’s mission and 
to help guide us through the sector’s “Journey to Belonging” 
transformation.           

 

 
 
 
 

Tim Papez  

 

 
 

 
Tim Papez is a Project Manager with Rockwell Automation Inc., 
Cambridge, Ontario, where he covers electrical projects globally from 
concept to completion.  He holds a Diploma in Computer Electronics 
Engineering Technology and Certificates in PLC and Microcomputer Aided 
Design from Mohawk College in Hamilton Ontario.  Tim is a Certified 
Technologist by OACETT and has 35 years’ experience of electrical design, 
control and project management. When he’s off from work, Tim enjoys 
the outdoors camping, travel and scuba diving.  He has served with the 
Navy League of Canada as an Officer, instructing cadets (9-12 years of 
age) on various aspects of training mandated by the organization. 

 
 
 

Greg Hall  

 
 

 

 
 

 
Greg and his wife, Darlene, are the parents of a 42-year old special needs 
daughter, who uses Community Living Brant services. They have 
resided in Brant County since 1987 when their daughter attended Ross 
MacDonald School for the blind. He has been retired from full time 
employment since 2015, but will still do short contract work performing 
large industrial construction estimates.  His was in the construction 
Industry.  He previously was a Board member with Community Living 
Brant from 2010 to 2016.  He served as a Board member with Habitat for 
Humanity Brant Norfolk until its merger with Habitat Heartland.   He is 
interested in serving in areas that benefit disadvantaged persons. 

 


